
From: DiGruttolo, Laura
To: Elizabeth Backe
Cc: DCPexter@Commerce.fl.gov; Conservation Planning Services; Hinton, William
Subject: FWC"s Comments on Nassau County 25-01DRI (Ordinance No. 2025-005)
Date: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 5:04:35 PM

Dear Ms. Backe:
 
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) staff reviewed the proposed
comprehensive plan amendment in accordance with Chapter 163.3184(4), Florida Statutes.
We have no comments, recommendations, or objections related to listed species and their
habitat or other fish and wildlife resources to offer on this amendment. 
 
FWC staff appreciates the opportunity to review this project.  Please send any requests for
further information to ConservationPlanningServices@MyFWC.com.
 
Sincerely,
 
Laura DiGruttolo
Land Use Planning Program Supervisor
Office of Conservation Planning Services
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission
1875 Orange Avenue East
Tallahassee, FL 32311
(850) 728-5147
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